TOWN OF GREENWOOD
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
MINUTES
July 10, 2024

The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman Mitchell Peters
at 7:01 PM. All members present. Town resident, Mike Judnic, present.

Minutes - Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Sup. Michael Wudi and
seconded by Sup. Travis to accept the minutes of the June meeting. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report/Pay Bills — A motion was made by Wudi to pay the bills and accept the treasurer’s
report. Second by Fuchs. Motion passed.

Public Input — None.

Road Updates — Evan Peters will be taking over for Gene Rizzi as the town’s gravel checker. Mitch spoke
with the Land Conservation Specialist Clayton Kree. He has a plan proposal drawn up to fix River Road
that he will be submitting to the DNR.

Mitch took a call from Andy Dums regarding the road eroding near Roger Oates’ property on Evergreen
Drive. Due to all the rain this year, it is causing the road to wash out. The solution may be installing a
culvert.

Kurt said that near the intersection of Stone Road and Brehm Drive, a dump truck almost ran off the
shoulder of the road to the north (due to all the rain). The damage needs to be repaired as soon as
possible. It needs to be filled and packed in. It was suggested we do some ditching to produce some fill to
put in this area as it will take a lot to get it filled.

Haas has been delivering gravel. According to Evan’s calculations, over 6675 yards of gravel will be
delivered not including Center Drive, which is another 2143 yards of gravel making our approximate total
at $126,280. Town budget for gravel is $90,000.00. Discussion was held about cutting back a mile or so of
gravel to save money. Kurt’s suggestion is cut back on a mile so it doesn’t look like any roads are only 2
finished. Mitch motions to cut back on a mile. Mike seconds. Travis opposes. Motion passed.

The Northwoods Photography sign posted on the intersection of Wood Creek Avenue and County Road C
was moved after the county spoke to them about the line-of-sight obstruction. Some are saying that the
position is even worse for semi drivers and graders. It was decided not to do anything about it at this time.

Mitch bought some light fixtures for the shop at Walmart, which Kurt installed. These are plug & play
fixtures as opposed to hardwiring. It was decided to get more 8 more fixtures to complete the shop.

Other Business — The contract for Insight FS arrived after the agenda was posted for the pre-pay
program for propane. This year’s proposal is 2600 gallons at $1.599 per gallon for a total of $4157.40.
Mike motions to accept the proposal. Seconded by Travis. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Mike and seconded by Travis to adjourn the meeting at 7:58 PM. Next meeting to
be held on August 14, 2024. Meeting adjourned.

Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk



